TOWN OF TAMWORTH
Sewer System Commissioners Meeting
October 29, 2019
MINUTES
Present:  Commissioners Chair David Cluff,  Norman Cloutier and Rebecca Mason. 

Public Members:  William Farnum, Robert Farnum, Linda Cook, Casslyn Cook,  Madeline and Bruno Siniscalci
I. CALL TO ORDER:  At 6:02pm, Chairman, D. Cluff called the meeting to order.
II. NEW BUSINESS:

·  Minutes: Motion made by N. Cloutier  and seconded R. Mason by to accept the  

 minutes of October 10, 2019, as revised. Passed unanimously.
· Manifest: Motion made to sign the manifest for October 29, 2019 in the amount of $77.82 made by R. Mason and seconded by N. Cloutier. Passed unanimously.

· NH DES response letter: The letter received from NH DES regarding the review of the TSS calculated GPD was read in the meeting. Discussion ensued.  Motion made by R. Mason and seconded by N. Cloutier that Chairman Cluff would draft a letter to DES requesting that TSS would request water monitoring on all non-residential properties to determine any change in the calculated GPD, this to be reviewed at the next meeting. Passed unanimously.
· Correspondences: R. Mason informed the committee that the  Tamworth Fire Chief inspected the building housing the generator. R. Mason read the letter at the meeting. Discussion ensued.  It was determined that the tanks need addressed as they are leaning per the letter. It is unknown who the tanks belong to. R. Mason will contact White Mountain Propane to determine if the tanks belong to them. Update at next meeting.
· Tamworth Septic System Ordinances:  The second draft of the ordinances were reviewed. The answers to the following questions were obtained: 
1. How is DES doing on the review of the received paperwork? We received the letter.
2. Is this system still a PTOW or Individual system with multiple connections as stated in the March 7, 2019 letter from DES? The system is classified as an Individual Disposal System with Multiple Connections (ISDS).

3. What is a wastewater discharge permit and does DES still issue them? NHDES does not issue wastewater discharge permits.

            It was decided through review of Draft #2 that further changes needed to be made.    

                          Additionally, it was determined that there needed to be information added for billing, user 

                          rates and change in usage.  R. Mason to perform the revisions to Draft #2. 

· Annual Maintenance of System: D. Cluff reported that he spoke with Lakes Region Septic in regards to doing the system maintenance. He stated that he also contact DJ Septic from Wolfeboro.  D. Cluff stated that Lakes Region Septic would be coming up to look at the system.
                         N. Cloutier sent an email to the Commissioner's describing the Generator building, the 
                         Custom Control Technologies pump control box and the Rosemont meter.  This information 

                         will be shared with the Town of Tamworth liability company, as well as the generator 

                         company, once the propane tanks are addressed.

           Discussion ensued regarding the property know as the NEST. Motion made by R. Mason and        

                         seconded by D. Cluff to have R. Mason contact the TSS lawyer to write a conditional 

                        agreement for this property with the regards to the requirement that the tanks on this 

                        property need to be pumped yearly and the documentation submitted to the 

                        Commissioner's on a yearly basis. The agreement to address what consequences will occur 

                        if this is not completed.

· Liability Insurance: This issue is still being worked on with the Towns liability company. R. Mason informed the commissioner's that because of the information sent by the Town to the town liability company they felt the general town liability policy would cover the system. R. Mason will contact the Town Liability company in regards the fact that we do have a building  and other instruments.   
· Legal: R. Mason stated that the legal bills, both those to be reimbursed to the Town and the TSS would be on the next manifest. 
· Next Meeting: It was decided that the Commissioners  would meet again within the next  few weeks.  Date to be determined and posted.  
III. ADJOURNMENT:  At 7:45  pm Commissioner Cluff made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Cloutier and passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Rebecca Mason 
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